
 

 

 
 

 
Thursday 10th December 

 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
RE: End of term arrangements 
 
I hope this letter finds all of you well. We are all aware that these are extremely difficult times for all 
members of our community in Wrexham and we know that Covid-19 has impacted on many aspects of 
our lives. 
 
The purpose of my letter is to inform you of the impact of Covid-19 on the end of term arrangements. 
 
As you are aware, many pupils across schools have continued to experience disruption to their education 
during this time and we have seen an increase in the number of positive cases of Covid 19 amongst 
children and adults in Wrexham County borough. As a result, many children and young people have been 
required to self-isolate. I am sure that you will join me in extending thanks to all of our school staff who 
have worked very hard to implement rigorous and robust safety measures and to do as much as they can 
to provide quality learning experiences. Your continued support and understanding in this situation is 
greatly appreciated. 
 
All members of the Education Community are concerned about the rise in cases and the impact this is 
having on children and families. It has therefore been agreed by the Local Authority that face to face 
learning will cease for all pupils at the end of Wednesday 16th December and remote learning will be 
provided for all pupils on the 17th and 18th December. The Local Authority has also agreed that on the 
basis of the circumstances of some individual schools, it may be necessary to make a local decision to 
move to remote learning earlier than Wednesday. 
 
The local authority and our school community are absolutely committed to offering the best provision 
under increasingly difficult circumstances and we recognise how worrying this situation must be for you. 
 
I sincerely hope that you will enjoy a safe, family Christmas and that we can all look forward together to 
an improving situation in the New Year. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Phil Dickson 
Headteacher 
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